IRB Scholarly Review Committee (SRC) – The MEZCOPH IRB Scholarly Review Committee (SRC) is charged with reviewing all Human Subjects material (faculty and student projects) before it is sent to the Human Subjects Protection Program. The SRC will review each application to determine if the information contained is complete and that the scientific or scholarly validity of the project has been assessed and found to be appropriate.  Projects that have undergone peer review from a federal funding agency (i.e. NIH, CDC) are exempt from this process.  However, investigators will need to submit to the Associate Dean for Research Office the peer review document indicating “no human subjects concerns” or if concerns were noted, indicate how these were addressed in the protocol.

Rules Governing the Committee: 
1. The Chair of the Committee is the College of Public Health Associate Dean for Research.

2. The Divisions will provide names of nominees to the Office of the Associate Dean for Research.  Both faculty and APs can serve on the SRC.  The Divisions will be notified in April of representatives whose terms are ending.  Names of replacements should be provided to the Office of the Associate Dean by August.
3. SRC members serve for a period of three years (terms begin in the fall).  Members may be reappointed if the Division which they are representing agrees.
4. The Council is supported by the College of Public Health Research Office staff. 

Composition of SRC Members: 

1. Membership should consist of at least 3 individuals with representation from all three Divisions.  

2. Terms will be rotated such that 1/3 of the committee rotates every year to ensure some level of continuity.
